
County of San Mateo

Inter-Departmental Correspondence

Department: PUBLIC WORKS
File #: 19-1161 Board Meeting Date: 12/3/2019

Special Notice / Hearing:    None__
Vote Required:    Majority

To: Honorable Board of Supervisors

From: James C. Porter, Director of Public Works

Subject: Fire Damper Inspection and Testing Services

RECOMMENDATION:
Adopt a resolution authorizing an agreement with Siemens Industry, Inc. to provide fire and smoke
damper inspection and testing services at Maguire Correctional Facility, County Office Building 2, and
Hall of Justice and Records, in the amount of $100,682 for the term of December 3, 2019 through
December 2, 2020.

BACKGROUND:
The Maguire Correctional Facility, County Office Building 2 and the Hall of Justice are due for routine
fire damper inspection and testing in accordance with International Building Code (IBC), International
Fire Code (IFC), National Fire Protection Association (NFPA), and other local, state, and/ or federal
laws, codes, and regulations.

The Department of Public Works (Department) intends to procure inspection and testing services for
the fire damper systems throughout the three buildings.

DISCUSSION:
A Request for Proposals (RFP) process was used to select a qualified and preferred firm. A selection
committee comprised of Department staff reviewed and ranked the submissions received from two
qualified firms. The Department is recommending that your Board authorize an agreement with
Siemens Industry, Inc. based on the strength of their proposal and reference checks.

The selected firm will inspect and test accordingly; provide inspection and test results and a summary
report of all repair, replacement, or modifications to the existing system needed for compliance with
International Building Code (IBC), International Fire Code (IFC), National Fire Protection Association
(NFPA) and other local, state, and/or federal laws, codes, and regulations.

County Counsel has reviewed and approved the resolution and agreement as to form.
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FISCAL IMPACT:
The maximum amount for the agreement is $100,682 for the term of December 3, 2019 through
December 2, 2020. Funding for this agreement is included in the FY 2019-20 and FY 2020-21
Adopted Capital Program Budget. There is no additional impact to the General Fund.

ATTACHMENTS: RFP Matrix
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